How to Celebrate Life

"Six days before the Passover, Jesus came to Bethany, where Lazarus lived, whom Jesus had raised from the dead. ²Here a dinner was given in Jesus' honour. Martha served, while Lazarus was among those reclining at the table with Him. ³Then Mary took about a pint of pure nard, an expensive perfume; she poured it on Jesus' feet and wiped His feet with her hair. And the house was filled with the fragrance of the perfume.

⁴But one of His disciples, Judas Iscariot, who was later to betray Him, objected, ⁵ "Why wasn't this perfume sold and the money given to the poor? It was worth a year's wages." ⁶He did not say this because he cared about the poor but because he was a thief; as keeper of the money bag, he used to help himself to what was put into it.

⁷ "Leave her alone," Jesus replied. "It was intended that she should save this perfume for the day of my burial. ⁸You will always have the poor among you, but you will not always have me."

⁹Meanwhile a large crowd of Jews found out that Jesus was there and came, not only because of Him but also to see Lazarus, whom He had raised from the dead. ¹⁰So the chief priests made plans to kill Lazarus as well, ¹¹for on account of him many of the Jews were going over to Jesus and believing in Him." - John 12:1-11

BECOME COMFORTABLE WITH JESUS

A place I really felt at home ...

Where was Jesus most at home on earth?

- 1. Bethlehem (Matthew 2:1-13)
- 2. Egypt (Matthew 2:14-18)
- 3. Nazareth (Matthew 2:19-23; Luke 4:14-31)
- 4. Capernaum (Matthew 9:1; 11:23-24)
- 5. Bethany (Luke 10:38-42; John 11, 12)

CELEBRATE LIFE EVENTS WITH HIM AND OTHERS

One of the most festive, fun times I can remember ...

Where did Jesus experience the greatest parties?

- 1. At a wedding reception at Cana? (John 2:1-11)
- 2. The CRA agent's house? (Mt. 9:9-13)

- 3. With Pharisees and a prostitute? (Luke 7:35-50)
- 4. Dinner at Mary & Martha's place? (Luke 10:38-42)
- 5. Jericho at Zach's house? (Luke 19:1-10)
- 6. Bethany again with Mary, Martha & Lazarus? (John 12)

GET EXTRAVAGANT WITH THE LORD

A time when I really felt extravagant was ...

Where did Jesus experience the greatest extravagance?

1. Mary's moment?

"Then Mary took about a pint of pure nard, an expensive perfume; she poured it on Jesus' feet and wiped His feet with her hair. And the house was filled with the fragrance of the perfume." - John 12:3

2. The disciple's dismay?

"But one of His disciples, Judas Iscariot, who was later to betray Him, objected, ⁵ "Why wasn't this perfume sold and the money given to the poor? It was worth a year's wages." ⁶He did not say this because he cared about the poor but because he was a thief; as keeper of the money bag, he used to help himself to what was put into it."

- John 12:4-6

3. Christ's commentary

"Leave her alone," Jesus replied. "It was intended that she should save this perfume for the day of my burial. 8You will always have the poor among you, but you will not always have me."

- John 12:7-8

ANTICIPATE THE FUTURE WITH CHRIST

- 1. Ultimately "at home" in heaven. (John 14:1-5)
- 2. The ultimate celebration. (Revelation 19:6-9)
- 3. Extreme extravagance. (Revelation 21:15-27)

"Wherever the gospel is preached throughout the world, what she has done will also be told, in memory of her." - Mark 14:9

HOW TO CELEBRATE LIFE

"Six days before the Passover, Jesus came to Bethany, where Lazarus lived, whom Jesus had raised from the dead. ²Here a dinner was given in Jesus' honour. Martha served, while Lazarus was among those reclining at the table with Him. ³Then Mary took about a pint of pure nard, an expensive perfume; she poured it on Jesus' feet and wiped His feet with her hair. And the house was filled with the fragrance of the perfume.

⁴But one of His disciples, Judas Iscariot, who was later to betray Him, objected, ⁵ "Why wasn't this perfume sold and the money given to the poor? It was worth a year's wages." ⁶He did not say this because he cared about the poor but because he was a thief; as keeper of the money bag, he used to help himself to what was put into it.

7"Leave her alone," Jesus replied. "It was intended that she should save this perfume for the day of my burial. 8You will always have the poor among you, but you will not always have me.'

⁹Meanwhile a large crowd of Jews found out that Jesus was there and came, not only because of Him but also to see Lazarus, whom He had raised from the dead. ¹⁰So the chief priests made plans to kill Lazarus as well, 11 for on account of him many of the Jews were going over to Jesus and believing in Him." - John 12:1-11

BECOME COMFORTABLE WITH JESUS

A place I really felt at home ...

Where was Jesus most at home on earth?

1	(Matthew 2:1-13)
2	(Matthew 2:14-18)
3	(Matthew 2:19-23; Luke 4:14-31)
4	(Matthew 9:1; 11:23-24)
5.	(Luke 10:38-42; John 11, 12)

CELEBRATE LIFE EVENTS WITH HIM AND OTHERS

One of the most festive, fun times I can remember ...

Where did Jesus experience the greatest parties?

1.	At a	wedding	reception at	?	' ((John 2:1-11)
----	------	---------	--------------	---	-----	---------------

2. The CRA agent's house? (Mt. 9:9-13)

3.	With	and a prostitute? (Luke 7:35-50)	
4.		_ at Mary & Martha's place? (Luke 10:38-42	2)
5.		_ at Zach's house? (Luke 19:1-10)	
6.		again with Mary, Martha & Lazarus? (Jo	hn 12)
<u>GE</u>	T EXTRAVA	GANT WITH THE LORD	
A t	ime when I rea	ally felt extravagant was	
Wł	nere did Jesus	experience the greatest extravagance?	
1.	Mary's	?	
	"Then Mary took a	bout a pint of pure nard, an expensive perfume; she pou iped His feet with her hair. And the house was filled wit	ured it on th the - John 12:3
2.	The disciple's	?	
	wasn't this perfu wages." ⁶ He did	sciples, Judas Iscariot, who was later to betray Him, obj me sold and the money given to the poor? It was worth not say this because he cared about the poor but becaus of the money bag, he used to help himself to what was pu	a year's se he was a
3.	Christ's	.	
	"Leave her alone,	." Jesus replied. "It was intended that she should save the y burial. ⁸ You will always have the poor among you, bu	
<u>AN</u>	TICIPATE T	HE FUTURE WITH CHRIST	
1.	Ultimately "	" in heaven. (John 14:1-5)	

2. The ultimate celebration. (Revelation 19:6-9)

3. Extreme extravagance. (Revelation 21:15-27)

"Wherever the gospel is preached throughout the world, what she has done will also be told, in memory of her." - Mark 14:9